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As we come to the end of another productive week, I wanted to take a moment to reflect on what a truly

lovely week it has been — not just in terms of the weather, but also in the many positive moments we’ve

shared as a school community. The sunshine has certainly lifted everyone’s spirits and brought a real

sense of energy to our learning. With the warmer temperatures and bright skies, we’ve made the most of

every opportunity to take learning outdoors. From storytelling sessions under the shade of trees, to

science investigations in the playground, and creative writing inspired by the natural world around us —

it has been a joy to see our pupils so engaged and enthusiastic in these open-air environments. The heat

has of course at times caused some challenges as it can make some people feel a little more irritable but

the children have navigated this well and taking sun safety quite seriously. Please do ensure all children

have hats, water and access to sunscreen. 

This week has also been a particularly important one for our Year 6 pupils as they undertook their end-of-

Key Stage 2 SATs. We are all incredibly proud of how they have approached the week — with maturity,

calm focus, and a real sense of purpose. SATs can be a challenging time, but our Year 6 children have

shown great resilience and positivity. Just as importantly, they have continued to be excellent role models

for the rest of the school. Their supportive behaviour, kindness to one another, and respectful attitude has

not gone unnoticed by staff and younger pupils alike. They have truly demonstrated the values we hold

dear in our school community.

As we look ahead to the final week before the half-term break, I’d like to take this opportunity to thank all

our staff, parents, and carers for the continued support you give your children and our school. It really does

make all the difference. I hope you all enjoy a restful and sunny weekend together, making the most of this

beautiful weather. Let’s finish the half term on a high next week!

Mrs Emily Thompson
Executive Headteacher
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We've had a fantastic week full of learning, creativity, and adventure in our class!

This week, the children have been busy mastering counting in 2’s, 5’s and 10’s. We’ve been
learning new stem sentences to help us record. We have been looking at the number
patterns and practising skip counting using number lines and a 100 square. 

Last Friday our classroom was transformed into a mini sculpture studio! Using rolled-up
card to make tubes, the children built their own 3D sculptures. We explored how to make
the towers wide and narrow, how to cut different shapes into the tubes and the different
ways they could be joined together, the children thoroughly enjoyed being creativity — each
sculpture being unique. 

News from our classrooms

Hurricanes Class

In History, we’ve embarked on an exciting journey to discover some of the world’s most
famous explorers. This week we have sailed the seas with a focus on Christopher
Columbus. 



What a fantastic week it’s been in Reception! Comets Class have been diving under the sea
and have read ‘The Sea Below My Toes’ as part of their literacy work, discovering all sorts
of fascinating underwater animals. The children have been learning about the importance of
protecting our oceans. They worked hard to create eye-catching posters to persuade others
to look after the sea and its amazing creatures – we’re so proud of their thoughtful
messages and vibrant artwork! 

In Maths, we’ve been exploring the world of 3D shapes. The children have enjoyed
handling and naming shapes like cubes, spheres, cones and cylinders, and spotting them in
everyday objects around the classroom and outside. 

The sunshine has brought out the artists in all of us this week! The children have loved
painting outside, using nature as inspiration. They’ve also been working brilliantly in teams,
taking on exciting challenges such as building bridges with construction materials – showing
great communication, cooperation, and problem-solving skills. 

In PE, teamwork was again the theme, with children enjoying active games that build
strength, balance and confidence. We have been learning that we might not win every time,
and that’s ok!  

Comets Class have also been learning how to programme Beebots! The children have had
a great time giving simple instructions to the Beebots. It’s been an exciting introduction to
programming, and the children have shown fantastic problem-solving skills as they take
their first steps in the world of coding! It’s been a week full of learning, laughter, and
collaboration – well done Comets Class! 

Comets Class



What a week it has been!

A huge well done to our Year 6 pupils who tackled their SATs this week with determination,
focus and courage. They approached each paper with a brilliant attitude and truly gave it
their all – we’re incredibly proud of their efforts! As a well-deserved treat, they enjoyed a
picnic in the park today, basking in the sunshine and celebrating the end of a busy
assessment week.

Meanwhile, our Year 5s have shown outstanding independence and resilience, working
sensibly and maturely in their respective classes while continuing their own learning
journey. Their excellent behaviour and positive choices have really stood out – well done,
Year 5! 

In Maths, we have been diving into the world of algebra; exploring function machines and
substitutions. It’s been fantastic to see so many lightbulb moments as pupils began to
understand how numbers and symbols can work together logically.

In History, we explored the concept of historical significance through the lens of the 5Rs
(Remarkable, Remembered, Resulting in change, Resonant, and Revealing). Using a source
carousel, pupils worked in small groups to analyse whether Ranjit Singh fits these criteria —
some great discussions and thoughtful conclusions emerged!

Our PSHE lessons focused on money, loans, and borrowing, with pupils learning essential
life skills around managing finances and understanding the impact of financial decisions.

Finally, in Science, we continued our topic on Evolution and Inheritance by looking at how
animals adapt to their environments. From the camouflage and strength of the tiger, to the
regeneration abilities of the axolotl, and the insulating features of the polar bear, we
uncovered fascinating examples of survival in action. 

Have a restful weekend – we’re already looking forward to more learning and fun next week
as we near the end of Summer 1!

Hercules Class
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Vulcan Class has been a hub of hands-on exploration and thoughtful discussion this week.
In science, we investigated what seeds need in order to germinate. After making
predictions and planting seeds earlier in the term, the children finally revealed the test
plants—some of which hadn’t grown at all and compared them with the plants that are
growing in normal conditions. We noticed that seeds without water or warmth hadn't
germinated, while the seed in darkness had managed a pale, spindly shoot. Using rulers and
careful observation, we recorded data in a table and debated whether light really matters in
the early stages of a plant's life. We are now watching the plant that germinated in darkness
to see how it changes over time.

Meanwhile, in art, the children explored the idea of sculpture and negative space, inspired
by Rachel Whiteread. Using play dough tiles, they experimented with impressing everyday
objects into the surface. Pegs and bubble wrap made amazing patterns on our tiles.  Each
tile turned into a little record of the maker's choices, patterns, and problem-solving.

In English, our focus has been preparing to write persuasive letters. We took our
punctuation practice outdoors, where the sunshine helped us master how to use commas in
a list—one of those tiny bits of punctuation that can make a big difference.

As ever, the children have embraced all of our learning and continue to make us proud. Well
done Vulcan Class.

Vulcan Class



As you know Miss James, our Executive Deputy Head for Inclusion and SENCo, will be starting her

maternity leave from 2nd June. We wish her all the very best during this exciting time and look forward

to welcoming her back in due course.

For the final half term of the school year, Mrs Thompson, our Executive Headteacher, will be taking on

the SENCo responsibilities. Mrs Thompson has her SENCo qualification and several years experience

as SENCo so we are confident that the support for children with SEND and inclusion needs will continue

seamlessly.

If you have any questions or need to get in touch, Mrs Thompson can be contacted via email at

ethompson@anglianlearning.org or the school office. 

We will be sharing the updated structure of our Inclusion Team after the half-term break. This new

structure will be in place from September 2025 to ensure continuity and strong support for all our

learners.

Staffing Update: SENCo and Inclusion

Victor - Hercules
Enea- Comets

Alexandra - Comets

Turing Johnson Einstein Cartwright

180 170 178 203

House Point Totals

We’re excited to share that this year’s Sports Day will take place on

26th June with a 9:30am start. Parents and carers are warmly

invited to join us from 9:15am, with the event running through to

midday.

 It promises to be a fun-filled morning of sporting activities,

teamwork, and plenty of cheering from the sidelines! Please pop the

time in your diaries—we’d love to see as many of you there as

possible.

We note this date has changed from 25  June.th

Sports Day – Save the Date and Timings

mailto:ethompson@anglianlearning.org


All children going on the trip to Thurlow Estate on Friday 23 May must arrive at school for 8:15 and

come straight to the office (not the main gate).

Please remember:

A packed lunch and snack

A named water bottle

Sensible clothing suitable for a full day of outdoor activities (including appropriate footwear and a

waterproof if needed)

To pay your contribution in MCAS

If you’ve yet to provide consent please click here:

https://forms.office.com/e/YASLmYTfPX

Blackbirds Trip to Thurlow Estate

School dinners

Don’t forget to order your child’s school dinners before

midnight on Saturday, if you have any issues please email

primary@impactfood.co.uk

https://forms.office.com/e/YASLmYTfPX
mailto:primary@impactfood.co.uk


Spring term 
Monday 6th January to Friday 4th April
Half term: Monday 17 February to Friday
21 February
Monday 24th February to Friday 4th April
Easter holidays: Monday 7 April – Friday
18th April

Summer term 
Tuesday 22nd April to Wednesday 23rd
July
Back to school Wednesday 23rd April
Bank holiday Monday 5th May (school
closed)
Half term: Monday 26th May to Friday 30th
May
Back to school Tuesday 3rd June
Last day of term 23rd July

INSET Days (closed to pupils)
Tuesday 22 April
Monday 2 June

Term Dates 2024/25

Autumn term 2025
Thursday 4th September to Friday 24th October
Half term: Monday 27th October – 3rd November
Tuesday 4th November to Friday 19th December
Christmas holidays: Monday 22nd December to
Tuesday 6th Jan

Spring term 2026
Tuesday 6th January to Friday 13th February
Half Term: Monday 16 February to Friday 20
February
Monday 23rd February to Friday 27th March
Easter Holidays: Monday 30th March to Friday
10th April

Summer term 2026
Monday 13th April to Friday 22nd May
Half Term: Monday 25th May to Friday 29th May
Monday 1st June to Friday 17th July
Summer Holiday: Monday 20th July onwards

INSET Days (closed to pupils)
Monday 1st September
Tuesday 2nd September
Wednesday 3rd September
Monday 3rd November
Monday 5th January
Monday 20th July

Term Dates 2025/26






